News Brief Steering Committee December 2023

Over the past several months the Selectboard has been informing town citizens of the effort to withdraw from the Newfound School District and establishing a three-town school district. This is likely to be the most important decision the town will make in the past half century.

As we said in our previous newsletter, it "will define the future of taxation and education quality in our Towns". If the vote fails, it is not an understatement to say the basic character of our town will change - the downstream effects of the school tax increases will, eventually, be significant and irreversible. We will not have the ability to stop the Newfound School District and/or other towns from increasing our taxes. Painful will be an understatement, our towns will be fundamentally altered to cope with the imposed tax increase.

Due to the efforts of some of the citizens from Hebron, Groton, and Bridgewater lobbying for HB 349, we have a one-time opportunity to leave SAU4 and create our own district. This opportunity will not come again. A steering committee has been formed to make sure that creating our own district is not done at the expense of the children nor the professional staff. In fact, the committee believes that there is a path to improving the education for the children from our towns. A vote in favor of leaving SAU4 means keeping our taxes reasonable AND improving education for our children.

Will this cost more? Perhaps a little. Any tax increase will be far less than staying in the district. For more information or a refresher, see the following link: Ctrl &Click –

Why we are withdrawing from SAU4 (Appreciate pg. 5 of that document!!),

Bottom line to you, the voters.............. On the second Tuesday of March 12 at 7:30 pm, (Hebron in May) there will be a vote on a warrant article to withdraw from the existing school district by Bridgewater, Hebron and Groton. It will allow those 3 towns to establish a new, smaller, and innovative cooperative school district. All three towns must vote "yes" or the article fails.

"Can we absentee vote?" No – State Law prohibits this matter being voted in that manner.

"Secret Ballot Vote?" Yes. After a short discussion period.

"Can we change the date?' No.

We realize that some of our residents are "snowbirds" or may not plan to be in town. We understand this timing is inconvenient. Again, this is one of the most critical votes our town has EVER faced. If we all look at our last tax bills - if this vote fails, multiply the amount by 2.5! That could be your tax bill within five years or sooner. If we do not vote to form our own district, our taxes will increase to reduce taxes in four other towns in SAU4. This opportunity to withdraw cannot be repeated in the future. (This special legislation will expire if voted down).

Our steering committee is in place to assure no harm, only benefit to our students or teachers. The new district will give you (citizens of Bridgewater) greater control of education and your tax dollars. All this is positive.

If you assume your neighbors will show up and vote the obvious, you are very, very mistaken. Get here by train, plane, or horseback. Just vote!

Progress to Date:

- We have held and will continue to hold information sessions to keep citizens in each of the 3 towns informed and allow them to provide input.
- Established a tailings/phase out agreement with the Newfound District. That means students
 currently in or going into middle and high school can complete their education at the Newfound
 schools if they so choose. We are eliminating disruption for kids and assuring a smooth transition.
- We are creating expanded options for parents. We have contacted SAU48 (Plymouth) about creating a High School option at Plymouth for our students. We have an agreement in principle and are working on the details.
- We are working with the bus company to map out routes and understand the costs.
- We are researching federal and state aid options about food service.
- We have contacted educational curriculum companies to whom BHVS is currently connected via SAU4.
- We have met with teachers twice to answer questions to understand their concerns.
- Created proposed tuition/financial agreements for Newfound (if they want a continued relationship). Our ideal scenario is to establish a school choice between Newfound and Plymouth High Schools.
- Drafted Articles of Agreement for the Towns of Bridgewater, Hebron, and Groton relative to new school district. This will be the governing document describing how our new district will work.

Looking forward:

- Solidify reciprocal tailings agreement with SAU4 (Newfound), so students currently at BHVS living outside Bridgewater, Hebron, and Groton may continue at our school.
- Determine arrangements for Pre-Kindergarten Students.
- Meet with Parents for questions and answers.
- Solidify all costs before the vote in March (May in Hebron.)
- Meet again in each of the towns to explain numbers.
- Send out mailing prior to the vote.

Playground Replacement/Upgrade. Bridgewater Hebron Village School (BHVS)

We have received a grant of \$182,000 from a private foundation for the replacement and upgrading of the existing school playground. The current structure is 23 years old and reaching the end of its life cycle. New regulations require a handicap design component. In addition, a new smaller playground for kindergarten and pre-school age children is being added in the rear of the building which will accommodate that age group. The total cost of the project is about \$220,000 when completed. We will be seeking additional funds from private individuals to close the funding gap.

The sense of generosity and philanthropy of this foundation is remarkable. They have assisted us, and other schools, hospitals and other charitable organizations in impacting the lives of others. They have helped make the world a better place. Thank you.